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NEWS RELEASE

FROM

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
COMMUNITY SPIRIT IS THRIVING IN SANDY . . 
this was the message from Sandy’s Annual Town Meeting held on Monday 29 April at Sandy Upper School.  Town Mayor, Cllr Susan Sutton, announced the winners of two annual awards for community service and the 70 people present heard presentations about the work of local organisations and community groups.  

The Town Mayor’s Annual Awards for Community Service were presented to Jamie Bate (junior category) and Mrs Doreen Lawrence (senior category).  The Council received many worthy nominations for the awards which are judged by a panel of Town Councillors and which are intended to reward outstanding local community service.

Jamie, 15, received his award for the volunteering work he has done over 9 years with Sandy 1st Scouts, the Central Youth Volunteering Project, Sue Ryder at Moggerhanger, the East Anglian Air Ambulance and several other organisations. He fits this around studying for his GCSEs at Sandy Upper School and his Head teacher, Mrs Byrne, was present to watch him receive his award.  Doreen’s award recognised her 12 years as Area Organiser for Operation Christmas Child a charity which sends parcels to disadvantaged children across the world. Doreen has visited many local schools and community groups to inspire them to participate in this scheme as well as organising the “Open the Book” bible story telling project in Sandy.  Doreen’s community work has also included arranging singing and music for elderly residents in local sheltered housing, residential and care homes as well as participating in local choirs. 
The Mayor commented: 

“It was really no surprise to me to see Jamie Bate nominated for the Mayor’s Youth Award.  During my term of office I have written and visited him to offer my congratulations as he worked his way through his numerous Volunteering Awards.  Like previous youth winners, Jamie is very active in the Scout Group and this is testament to the investment that 1st Sandy Scout Group puts into the children of our town to help them become great citizens and ambassadors.

I have also had the pleasure of knowing Doreen Lawrence over the years and seen at first hand the work she does to support the schools, church and local charities and like many others enjoy her singing.  The award is richly deserved for all the years of dedication she has given to the local community.”
Lots of organisations ranging from the Town and Central Bedfordshire Councils, Bedfordshire Police and the Pinnacle Trust through to Sandy Walkers are Welcome, Sandy Flower Club and Sandy Historical Research Group shared their work in the community and their plans for the future.

The Mayor said “I was really pleased to introduce representatives from many organisations from Sandy and Beeston to talk about their work.  We heard from those offering a service, some needing help and others just inviting members of the community to join them in sharing an interest and having some fun.  This is a community meeting and it is important that our groups and organisations are able to have a forum to speak.”
- ENDS –
30.4.2013

For further information contact:

Delia Shephard

Town Clerk
Sandy Town Council

10 Cambridge Road 

SANDY    SG19 1JE 

Telephone: 01767-681491 Fax: 01767-692527       
Email: clerk@sandytowncouncil.gov.uk
Notes for Editors

1 The annual town/ parish Meeting consists of the local government electors registered for the area for which it is held and the chairman of the town/parish council must preside if present

2 The meeting must be held annually between 1 March and 1 June

3 The meeting may discuss parish affairs and any public matter of a parochial nature, it is not confined to the exercise of the statutory functions of the town/parish council
4 Pictures available 
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